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Sent: 05 January 2024 09:45 

To: Planning 

Subject: Reference: 2023/4757/P 

 

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Beware – This email originated outside Camden Council and 
may be malicious Please take extra care with any links, attachments, requests to 
take action or for you to verify your password etc. 
 
Dear Planners, 
 
I am writing an email as the website doesn’t appear to be working. 
 
I am objecting to the development of a black-clad windowless cage that is being 
planned by developers at Utopia Village. This area is directly in the middle of the 
Primrose Hill Conservation area and will abut the houses on Chalcot Road and 
Egbert Street directly. 
 
Apparently a “consultation exercise” was conducted over the summer which never 
mentioned this cage.  The noise output of the equipment is 101 decibels as I’m sure 
you are aware—this is untenable in an area where people are trying to live quiet 
lives. 
 
Independent experts believe the site is too small and the equipment too powerful for 
their plan to work and also feel the actual noise output will be far higher. They also 
seem to be ignoring the noise that will reverberate through the gardens even though 
Camden Policy says that this must be taken into account. 
 
It is amazing and extremely worrying that this idea has got to the point where 
developers feel they can submit it. 
 
I highly object to these crazy plans — please turn down this application. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Linda Seward 

 


